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29 April 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you for your continued support during this time. Today we have 17 students of essential workers
and students who require supervision here at school who are engaged in the same online learning as those
students learning at home. This is certainly not a time during Phase 0 for students to attend school for a
social outing or because they are bored at home and | thank our community for working with us on that
matter.

Students who do attend school over next two weeks will finish their school day of formal learning at
1.30pm and may leave the school at that time. The school will remain open for students who need to stay
until 3pm and a wellbeing / physical activity will be undertaken with teacher supervision. During Phase 1
from May 11 school will conclude at 1.30pm each day with the same option after 1.30pm for students who
need to remain at school until 3pm such as students waiting for buses.

Thank you for the questions on Facebook and the occasional suggestion. We endeavour to reply either
through Facebook or with a phone call. In regards to the delivery of education through various platforms
we have investigated many and identified what will be most suitable and equitable for our community.
“Zoom” lessons will only take place with Year 11 and 12 students along with “google classrooms” being the
only platform for all years.

Year 11 and 12 arrangements for Phase 1

| will be conducting a Zoom meeting with Year 12 on Monday May 4 at 11.00am and also with Year 11 at
1.30pm on the same day to explain what the structure will be for our senior students in Phase 1. The URL
and invite to the Zoom meeting will be posted to the appropriate year google classroom 30 minutes prior
to the meeting. We are finalising an adapted timetable where Year 12 will be attending on Monday,
Wednesday and Friday and Year 11 on Tuesday and Thursday each week. The Learning Centre will be
available for Year 12 students from May 11.

Yours sincerely,

Ken Bates
Principal

STRIVE, RESPECT and CO-OPERATE



